Swisher Community Library
Board of Directors meeting
June 5, 2024

The Swisher Community Library Board of Directors met on June 5, 2024at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall

Board Members present were Tera Kringle, Cindy Shelangoski, Caiti Rowe (by Zoom), Monica Cox, and Ben Winborn. Library Director Laura Hoover.

Minutes:

Minutes from May 1, 2024, meeting were reviewed, and a motion was made to approve them. 
MSC  Winborn/Cox all ayes. Motion passed.


Citizen’s Comments:  

No Comments

Director’s Report:

Financial Report:  Director reported that we are on target to end the year with some room left in the budget to prepay our ILS and to purchase materials that we had been waiting on. Discussion on items to be purchased including junior non-fiction, shared/sensory learning materials and collection management supplies.


Bills to Pay:  Bills were presented. A motion was made to pay the bills as presented and other invoices as discussed above. 
MSC Shelangoski/Cox all ayes.  Motion passed.

Reports and Announcements

Summer Reading will kick off on Thursday, June 6 with the Family Summer Safety Fair. Everything looks to be ready. Thanks to Cindy Shelangoski for coordinating the Safety Fair.

The director recommended not renewing the Ancestry subscription when it come due in August. At a cost of $1680 and with less than 50 uses over the year it is not cost effective. Consensus was to not renew it.

Sammy Woltz has been hired as part-time summer student intern. Her first day was Monday, June 3. 

Space Needs Assessment:

The consultant presented the Space Needs Assessment at the May meeting; at this meeting the Board discussed the report and noted highlights of the report. It was decided to prepare a highlight cover sheet before presenting the report to City Council.  It was also decided to pair the Space Needs Assessment with the Annual Report in September. 

ALA Grant:  
After holding the community conversations, both by live polling of patrons and email polling, it is clear that the Front Door is the biggest barrier to overcome in the library building. Motion was made to proceed with adding an automatic door opener to the Front door.
MSC Shelangoski/Winborn all ayes, Motion passed.

Other business:

No other business
 




Next meeting will be Wednesday July 3, 2024, at 6:00 PM
Motion to adjourn at 6:56 pm. MSC Cox/Winborn, all ayes. Motion passed.
